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Kia ora everyone, here is our newsletter for October.   

 
MONTHLY MEETING:  There were only eight people present at this month’s meeting and if you were unable to join us 
here is a synopsis of what you missed:   After a delayed start due to confusion over keys the meeting finally got 
underway. The speaker was from bird rescue and spoke about her work with oiled birds overseas.  There were lots of 
questions and the meeting ended quite late at 11pm. 
 

SIGHTINGS since the last meeting included:   
 Redpolls seen by Phil among flocks of finches feeding on sports fields around Auckland 

 Little black shags nesting in trees at the pied shag colony on the Port Waikato road – seen by Tony, David & Sue 

 Tony H has been monitoring the arrival of migrating birds at Miranda and besides the many godwits, has seen at 

least 15 Pacific Golden Plovers 

 Bruce reports that a 1-legged magpie is nesting for the 5th consecutive year at his Aka Aka property 

 Sue saw 3 kaka chewing on the branches of a deciduous tree by the Botanic Gardens last week – making lots of 

noise 

 

BEACH PATROL  
There was no beach patrol in September …………  What is a beach patrol?   
Once a month we travel to Otaua and access the coast across 
farmland, then walk 6km along the beach to the Karioitahi Surf 
Club.  On the way we walk at the hightide mark keeping a 
lookout for ‘wrecked’ birds. 
 
At the end of the walk we identify the birds, or bits of birds, 
we have collected, 
 
 

 

 

The whole process generally takes about three hours 
(excluding travel time to Waiuku) and in good 
weather can be very enjoyable. 
 
A reasonable level of fitness for walking in soft sand 
in all weather is needed. 
 

If anyone is interested in joining the Beach Patrol team please contact us 
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FACEBOOK. Some of the posts since our last newsletter are shown on the attached. Go to the Facebook page, 
@birdsnzsa, to find the links to follow for any particular posting that interests you.  

If you have some good photos, information, or links that you think would be suitable for our site 
 send Wendy or David an email with the photo or link. 

 
 

ATLAS REPORT October 2020   
With the days getting longer and the weather gradually improving, it’s a good time to get out and look for birds!  

Attached is the atlas map for spring – this time it is just a quick screenshot without the checklist numbers.  

Please note: 

• the figures now include 2019 and 2020 checklists 

• The blank squares and yellow squares are the ones that need more counts done 

• A few of the blank squares shown last month have had counts done, particularly in the Coromandel 

• We still have gaps at the top of the Coromandel, as well as the offshore islands 

• AG78 square is a small corner of the southern headland at Mataora Bay, which appears to have no public 

access 

• I will visit AE65 on Awhitu peninsula this month 

 

 

I wanted to give some feedback on a webinar run by the Atlas team last month, for the regional atlas coordinators. 

They reminded us that the simple aim of each atlaser is:  To detect/observe all of the possible species within each 

grid square, across all 4 seasons 

Thanks to those of you who shared your 

interesting bird sightings with the rest of us 

over the last month, by email or at the 

meeting. 

There was some discussion about the 

arrival of shining cuckoo and there have 

been a number of sightings (or hearings!) 

reported, the earliest being on 3rd 

September, from Tony Woodroofe at 

Ardmore, and a contact of Wendy’s at Port 

Waikato. See map left. 

 

The orange spots are sightings for the last 

month and the blue ones are earlier 

(probably last year). 
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Now that we are into the second year of the atlas, we need to be more targeted with our efforts. So of course we 

still need to do counts in the squares that have had no or few checklists submitted. But even for the squares that 

have had more counts done, we need to look at whether all habitats have been covered and whether all possible 

species recorded in the past have been found for the current season. There are some useful tips here 

https://ebird.org/atlasnz/about/major-habitat-types 

A lot of you are obviously very experienced birders and would have a good knowledge of habitats and locations 

where certain species might be found. But as a relative newcomer to birding, I am following the suggestion made by 

the Atlas team and using existing Ebird data to plan future visits, which some of you may also find useful. 

 

 

 

Using one of the Papakura squares, AD69, I 

printed a topo map (left) and also viewed the 

Google satellite map to identify habitats within 

that square. 

 I also went into the NZ EBird portal and 

downloaded a checklist of all birds recorded in 

the Papakura district over several years (below) 

I have then gone back to the Atlas portal and 

looked at the spring species list for the square, 

then marked off on the checklist all birds that 

have been counted in spring. This then leaves 

me with a list of birds to keep looking for. Now 

I’m going back to the species map in EBird to 

look for places in the square where those 

species has been reported in the past. 

 

 

https://ebird.org/atlasnz/about/major-habitat-types
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EBird has the advantage of showing records for a longer time period than the Atlas, but does not show species at a 

square level, only at district level. But if for example you are counting an inland square in the Franklin district, you 

can obviously cross out those birds which would only be seen on the coast or at sea, and vice versa. 

The Atlas team also mentioned that only 25% of Birds NZ members are participating in the Atlas, so it would 

obviously be good to get more people involved. Not everyone needs to go out birding, but I’m hoping that some of 

our members can help with their local knowledge or do some short day or night counts at their homes. 

 I would like to ask if each of you could reply to me and let me know the following: 

• Where do you live? 

• Are there any special habitats near to where you live, e.g. wetland, beach 

• What is your ‘home’ square? (I can work this out if I know your address) 

• Are you doing regular bird counts? 

• Do you load your bird counts into the Atlas program? 

• Which other squares or locations do you count at on a regular basis? 

Just a reminder to those of you who are contributing to the Atlas that the October Challenge set by the Atlas team is 
to submit 31 checklists to the Atlas in October. You don’t have to do 1 every day, as long as you submit 31 in total for 
the month. 

For those who are not Atlasing, MY CHALLENGE TO YOU IS 
to spend 15 minutes (or more) in your garden counting all of the birds that you see or hear 

Don’t forget to record the date and the time you start and finish, 
then send the details through to me so I can load them into the Atlas 

 

For everyone, please also try to do a night count. This is one that starts earlier than 40 minutes before sunrise, or 

later than 20 minutes after sunset – even if you see or hear nothing, please make a note of this. The aim is to 

determine if there are nocturnal species such as morepork or kiwi in your neighbourhood, as well as anything else 

that might be around after dark. 

Happy birding, everyone! 

Sue 

 
  
 

 

 

Wild turkey sightings 
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THIS MONTHS FINAL PHOTO    

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy birding!     Wendy and Sue 
 

 


